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Form a committee that includes the
Kiwanis and Faculty Advisors and the Key
club and Circle K Club presidents to discuss
the benefits and possibilities of a joint men-
toring program.

Secure the approval of the Board of
Directors and the school. In many cases the
Faculty Advisor is authorized to approve the
project.

Have each potential mentor complete a
form on his or her profession and other inter-
ests. Provide similar form to be students.

Work together to match mentors and
mentees and prepare the participants for the
program.

Monitor progress of the mentorship as
much as possible.

Devote a club meeting to honor the par-
ticipants in the program. This will encourage
other members to join the program.

Why a mentoring program? — Changes
over the years in family structures and
neighborhood networks have increased the
amount of time that many young people
spend unsupervised. Today’s youth are
growing up faster than ever. At school, at
home, in front of television and facing pres-
sures from their peers to use alcohol, ciga-
rettes, and drugs at younger and younger
ages.

Kiwanis can make a difference — through
the avenue of Sponsored Youth
Organizations by reaching out to young peo-
ple: the ones who may seem disaffected,
undirected, or lost. If you show children that
you respect them enough to share your
interests with them, you can transform their
lives. You can prove to them that they mat-
ter, that their future matters, and that their
lives are too important to be wasted doing
nothing or drugs.

Need assistance to implement a mentor-
ing program? Feel free to call 518-793-4584
or 518-793-9349 for immediate assistance.
A complete mentoring package will be avail-
able at the Sponsored Youth Booth at the
District Convention.

EMPIRE STATE KIWANIAN

Barbara Schor

Biographies for the above
Foundation Candidates were Edition of the ESK.

George Wells
included in the May/June

Larry is a member of the Kiwanis
Club of West Seneca for almost 8
years. He has been chairman of the
annual Buffalo Bill Football Game
for the past seven years. Larry has
been involved with the West
Seneca’s new Bowling event. He
has helped Governor Glenn with a
grant writing proposal. Terrific Kids
and Read Aloud Projects are
among his favorite Kiwanis activi-
ties. He also assisted with last
year’s programming at the District
Convention.

Jones, a Rutgers University
graduate, with a teaching certifi-
Continued on Page 15

In an effort to recognize individuals for meri-
torious service, the New York District
Foundation has developed the Distinguished
Service Award. This high gloss color certifi-
cate will be personalized with recipients’
names and signed by our Foundation
President and packaged in a leather folder
with an embossed Foundation label.

The award can be presented by clubs
once a year for one club member. The
donation for this award is $150. It is a great
means of honoring someone in a special
way. Just fill out the coupon on the right,
enclose your check payable to the NY District
Foundation. and send to Maureen Neuringer,
1535 63rd Street, Brooklyn, NY 11219.

Peter J. Owens

New York District Foundation

Distinquished Service Award

The Kiwanis Club of Everytown
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IN RECOGNITION OF MERITORIOUS SERVICE AND DEDICATION TO EXCELLENCE
WHILE SERVING THE CHILDREN OF THE WORLD.
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New York District Foundation President
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Club President

We are all winding down our Kiwanis years.
Does that mean that we stop trying to enlist
new members into our clubs? If you look at
the statistics it would appear all activity to
grow happens in the first few months of the
new leadership and then fizzles out.

Why not have one last “New Member
Night”? How about putting a three person
committee together — rent or find a small
meeting area — have wine and cheese on
hand. Get the best member of the club to
prepare an agenda. Invited the LTG and any-
one else the District will provide and have a
short but enlightening meeting. Challenge
your club to individually promise to bring a
“guest” to this meeting. Make your meeting
no longer than one hour and concentrate on
those things that made you join Kiwanis. We
have plenty to ‘brag about’ and you can eas-
ily put a ‘great and interesting’ new member
meeting together. Do not let the idea that the
summer is for rest and relaxation deter you.

Remember every new member broadens
our base. It allows a club to increase their
Sponsored Youth and other community pro-
grams. It allows you to try new fundraising
activities that will give your club larger funds
to return to the community in youth related
projects.

Presidents — your job is not over. You
have many good months still to lead. So |
ask you to lead. Show the club the way to
get larger and better. Put this on your next
agenda and have a meeting in July.
Everyone has a banker, doctor, insurance
man, lawyer or accountant. Everyone also
shops at the local shoe man, baker, fruit
store and butcher. There are many great
people out there that need to be invited.
Take the challenge. Have your club take one
more shot at improving your membership. If
you get it done | will assure you that next
year will take care of itself.
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Editor's Note: Here is a delicious CRAB
DIP recipe from the our visit to PLG Jim
Schalck’s Hudson River West Division.
This is Jim’s favorite recipe so Hazel
Goldstein always make it for any event
they have where Jim will be! It was so
delicious, | thought we should share it
with you. Thanks Hazel!

HAZEL'S YUMMY CRAB DIP

1 cup finely chopped crabmeat
or faux crab meat

1 cup chopped onion

1 cup mayonnaise

1 cup shredded cheddar cheese

Mix together well and bake in 325
degree oven for 20-25 minutes. Serve
with bread cubes or crackers. Size of
serving can be increased as needed!
ENJOY!

Anyone interested in sharing Kiwanis
recipes please send the to the ESK.




